Organized Sections Invited to Nominate for Pi Sigma Alpha Award

The APSA Council invites the APSA Organized Section heads and program chairs to make nominations for the Pi Sigma Alpha Award. The Franklin L. Burdette Pi Sigma Alpha Award is presented annually for the best paper presented at the annual meeting in the previous year.

Council Sets New Rules on the Structure of the Annual Meeting

The Council adopted new rules on participation and the number of panels at the annual meeting. The Report of the Ad Hoc Committee on the Structure of the Annual Meeting, submitted to the Council at its September 3 meeting, drew attention to the growing number of panels and program participants in recent vears. APSA vice-president and committee chair Charles O. Jones reported that only one hotel, the Palmer House, can now absorb all of the annual meeting panels. In addition, the program has become a scheduling nightmare; of the 2.400 participants in the 1987 program. almost 1,800 appeared on two panels. Finally, the proliferation of panels has reduced the attendance at panels; the average attendance is now 12.

Other members of the Ad Hoc Committee were Joseph Cooper, 1985 Program chair; Stephen Elkin, program coorganizer of the Conference Group on Political Economy; Manus Midlarsky, 1987 president and program chair of the APSA Organized Section on Conflict Processes; and Barbara Sinclair, APSA vice-president.

The Council adopted the committee's recommendation that the dual participation rule be extended to the entire program and revised to permit any two forms of participation. The new rule states:

No one may participate on more than two panels listed in the program, including APSA Program Committee panels, those of the APSA's Organized Sections, and those of the unaffiliated groups.

The Council also unanimously agreed to limit the number of panels at the annual meeting to the space available at the headquarters hotel. The space in the headquarters hotel will be apportioned among the three main groups at the annual meeting. The APSA Program Committee will receive 50% of the available meeting rooms; APSA Organized Sections will receive 30% of the meeting rooms; and unaffiliated groups will receive 20%.

A committee consisting of the Program Chair, the chair of the Council Committee on Organized Sections, and the executive director will distribute specific numbers of panels among the three major components of the program. Beginning with the 1989 annual meeting, the Program Chair will in turn distribute panels among members of the Program Committee; the chair of the Committee on Organized Sections will distribute panels among Organized Sections; and the APSA executive director will distribute panels among unaffiliated groups. In considering the distribution of panels among Organized Sections and unaffiliated groups, special attention will be paid to the requests for panels, the number of panels sponsored in the past, panel attendance, and the emergence of new sections and groups.

Timing of Annual Meeting

The Administrative Committee surveyed members to explore the desirability and feasibility of changing the dates of the annual meeting. The annual meeting has been scheduled around Labor Day since the 1950s; prior to that the meeting was held during Christmas week. Members were asked to consider four alternatives: Labor Day weekend, Christmas week, mid-August, and mid-January.

According to the staff report submitted to the Administrative Committee, finding an alternative date is difficult. A plurality of members prefer Labor Day weekend over the three alternative dates although the August and January dates were close

Association News

behind. Christmas week was overwhelmingly disapproved of as a possible meeting time.

The Administrative Committee decided to stick with the Labor Day meeting date. Committee members noted that regular attendees were relatively satisfied with the Labor Day meeting. In addition, Labor Day weekend is traditionally one of the slowest times in the hotel business. It is possible, therefore, to negotiate relatively low room rates. To move the meeting to either mid-January or mid-August would increase room rates by at least \$20.

Foreign Students Attend 1987 APSA Meeting With Grant Support

Through funds provided by the Institute for International Education (IIE) and the Asia Foundation, several foreign graduate students studying political science in the U.S. were given grants to help pay their travel expenses to the 1987 Annual Meeting. Listed below are the recipients with their country of origin and current institution.

IIE Travel Grantees

Nasrin Abdolali, Iran; New York University.

Maria Helena Castro, Brazil; Duke University.

Kenneth T. Christie, United Kingdom; Florida State University.

Fabio Fernandez, Colombia; State University of New York.

Clifford E. Griffin, West Indies; University of Rochester.

Sankaran Krishna, India; Syracuse University.

Melanie Manion, Ontario, Canada; University of Michigan.

Ben Moore, Israel; New York University. Jeffrey Ian Ross, Ontario, Canada; University of Colorado.

Keiron Swaine, United Kingdom; University of Maryland.

922 PS Fall 1987

Emmanuel Uwalaka, Nigeria; Howard University.

Ashutosh Varshney, India: MIT.

Asia Foundation Travel Grantees

Robina Bhatti, Pakistan; University of Hawaii.

Eunbong Choi, Korea; Ohio State University.

Zhiduan Deng, PRC; Penn State University.

Joon Pyo Jung, Korea; University of Rochester.

Mun Gu Kang, Korea; University of New Mexico.

Chae-Han Kim, Korea; University of Rochester.

Hero Kuntjoro-Jakti, Indonesia; University of Washington.

Chien-pin Li, Taiwan; University of Iowa.

Da-chi Liao, Taiwan; University of Michigan.

Misahiko Matsuoka, Japan; Washington State University.

Youngho Park, Korea; University of Cincinnati.

Sung Joon Roh, Korea; MIT.

Qingshan Tan, PRC; Emory University.

Li-shing Wang, Taiwan; Johns Hopkins University.

Samuel Wu, Taiwan; University of Rochester.

Zhiping Xu, PRC; Washington State University.

Nominating Committee Welcomes Suggestions

APSA's Nominating Committee, chaired by Arlene Saxonhouse, University of Michigan, seeks suggestions for nominees to APSA offices.

The Committee will make nominations for eight Council positions, as well as the offices of secretary, vice presidents (three positions) and president-elect. The Committee will meet February 26 in